
COUNTY OF HENRICO, VIRGINIA 

ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

July 2, 2021 

 

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Friday, July 2, 2021, at  

10:00 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Administration Annex Building, Henrico County 

Government Center, Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico County, Virginia. 

 

Those present at the meeting were: 

 

PRESENT 

Yvonne Smith, Chair, Electoral Board  

Robert Shippee, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board 

Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board 

Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Andrew Newby, Assistant County Attorney 

Anne Hayes, Democratic Party of Virginia, Voter Protection, Henrico Liaison 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:00 a.m.   

 

 

REVIEW OF 2021 LEGISLATION 

 

Andrew Newby, Assistant County Attorney presented a review of the 2021 legislative actions by 

the General Assembly.   

 

 

POLLING LOCATION 

 

Westwood Precinct (Brookland Magisterial District):  Mr. Coakley presented a letter from the 

Weinstein Jewish Community Center recommending relocating this voting precinct to another 

site. The proposed location for this polling location is the Libbie Mill Library.  The introduction 

of this ordinance change will be presented to the Henrico Board of Supervisors at the July 13, 

2021, Board of Supervisors meeting. 

 

It was motioned by Mr. Shippee and seconded by Mrs. Woodson to accept this recommendation. 

   

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

                      Aye                                        Nay 

  Yvonne Smith 

  Robert Shippee 

  Cathy Woodson 

 



CREATE SATELLITE POLLING LOCATION 

 

Mr. Coakley presented a recommendation to establish a Voter Satellite Office at the Varina 

Library, located in the Varina Magisterial district. 

 

It was motioned by Mr. Shippee and seconded by Mrs. Woodson to accept this recommendation. 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

  Aye    Nay 

  Yvonne Smith 

  Robert Shippee 

  Cathy Woodson 

 

 

REVIEW 2021 JUNE PRIMARY ELECTION 

 

Mr. Coakley presented the statistical results of the June 8, 2021, Primary Election. 

 

The in-person early voting numbers were: 

 

Eastern Government Center: 1,795 

Western Government Center:  1,078 

 

The number of ballots collected from the Drop Boxes during early voting, the results were: 

 

Western Government Center: 430 

Eastern Government Center: 102 

Deep Run Park: 40 

Tuckahoe Library:  40 

Dorey Park:  1 

 

The number of ballots collected from Drop Boxes on Election Day by magisterial districts, the 

results were: 

 

Brookland:  8 

Fairfield:  4 

Three Chopt:  3 

Tuckahoe:  7 

Varina:  11 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

 

Ms. Anne Hayes commented on her observations at Glen Allen Elementary school and 

commended the Election workers for doing a good job. 

 



OTHER BUSINESS 

The Board reviewed date for the August meeting. 

 

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

None 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Shippee, seconded by Mrs. Woodson, and 

by unanimous vote, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:29 a.m. 

 

The vote of the Board was: 

 

   Aye    Nay 

   Yvonne Smith 

   Robert Shippee 

   Cathy Woodson 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________   _______________________________ 

Yvonne Smith, Chair    Robert Shippee, Vice-Chair 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Cathy Woodson, Secretary 

 


